SPECIALTY SHOW COMMITTEE MEETING:  December 3rd, 2:00 pm, at Carol’s House
HOLIDAY PARTY/ANNUAL MEETING:  January 20th, 1:00pm, at The Vista, Clifton Park NY
 

 

CAVALIER KING CHARLES SPANIEL CLUB OF NORTHEASTERN NY
MEETING MINUTES
November 11, 2017

at Carol Rose’s Home, 28 Jennifer Rd, Glenville, NY

 

 

Board Members Present: 

Carol Rose, President

Lynn Beman

Barbara Ioia

 

Members Present                                                                    

Bill Smith                                Barbara Nottke

Greta Smith                             Carrie Cronin

Eva Melia                                Laura Calabrese

Amy Cox                                Sharon Shave

Norene Oehler                         Wes Shave

Debbie Mattice                       Jill Darling

 

Carol Rose called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm.

President’s Report:  Carol welcomed and introduced our newest member, Barbara Nottke.

Vice President’s Report – none as John Ioia is in Seoul, South Korea judging a dog show.

Treasurer’s Report – none as Pat Hicks is out of town.  Lynn noted that our last report from Pat indicated about $14,000 in our accounts (checking & PayPal) and about a $3,000 profit from our August Specialty. Carol said she has a check from MBF in amount of about $1,600 for Specialty, plus she has all the checks from the Cardio Clinic held last month, all of which she needs to get to Pat. Once Pat has all the checks she will be able to provide final Specialty Show accounting.

Membership: Pat Hicks will be sending out Dues Renewal notices along with notices about the Holiday Party/Annual Meeting.

Secretary’s Report – none as Darlene Petralia had a prior commitment to teach at Bridges

Puppy Referral – none as Michael was out of town.

Rescue – Lynn reported that she sent an email to Rescue Trust Director, Renee Bruns, resigning as the NYS Director and from Rescue. Her reason for doing so is that she wants to devote time to other things, even though she worries about the little dogs who might need help. Our region, including NYS and New England, has been “quiet” for the past 8 months, with most of the dogs going to Cavalier Rescue-USA. She asked if anyone in our Club was interested in taking over Rescue for NYS, to please let her know and she will answer questions and connect them with Renee at the Rescue Trust.

Newsletter – Carol asked if there was any possibility of having a newsletter again. Lynn said that she mentioned this to MaryPat (who did the wonderful layout work) and MaryPat was adamant that she didn’t want to do this anymore, a sentiment that Lynn also shares. It is time for someone else – or other people to take over.

Carol suggested that maybe instead of a printed newsletter and instead of a fancy layout that we just do an annual edition online as a news summary. Greta suggested that we use our Club’s Facebook page for that.  Discussion followed.

Facebook Page – It appears we have 2 Facebook pages, one that Carol set up some years ago (Cavalier King Charles Spaniel Club of NENY),  that has the 2012 group photo of members and their dogs as the header, and one that the late Traci Daoust set up (Ckcscneny) which has never been used and needs to be taken down. It was suggested that the latter either be removed or a notice posted on it to send people to the correct page. Carol will do this if we remind her. We can then use the FB page as a way to post brags, notices, events, etc. or member photos.

Website –The Club’s website needs to be updated, especially since we pay for it annually. Carol will speak with MaryPat about this. We probably need to have some others involved in the website process if MaryPat cannot do it. Amy Cox said she could help with this if Carol helped her learn the Homestead program which is the same program Carol uses. Carol will contact MaryPat about the needed password.

Other Old Business
Cardio Clinic – Carol reported that our Cardio Clinic with Dr. Cassidy Sedacca was good, with about 30 dogs and mostly really good results. We are grateful to Harmony Vet Clinic for donating their facilities each year for this important clinic.

SM Lecture – Originally scheduled for Nov. 11, Dr. Sofia Cerda-Gonzalez had to cancel her lecture because she has accepted a new position in Chicago which was to start that week and it was just to chaotic for her to try to do the lecture. She had offered an alternative presenter, but we really wanted her expertise on this topic. Dr. Cerda-Gonzalez has agreed to do the program in the Spring (we will pay her airfare from Chicago to Albany, plus the lecture fee of about $900). Suggested time frame was end of April or early May. Lynn reported that we had 18 people from our Club signed up, but others were thinking about it, including non-club members.

Because Harmony can only seat a max. of 30 people, Greta suggested we explore holding the program at The Vista instead. After some discussion, Lynn offered to speak with Kim at The Vista this week about possible open dates.

New Business
Holiday Party/Annual Meeting – January 20, 2018, 1:00pm, at The Vista. Lynn reported that thanks to Norene’s previous planning, our reservations for our use of the facility have been confirmed. Amy Cox is making the centerpieces. Formal written “invites” will be mailed out in early December. Price is same as previous years, $35 per person with cash bar.

Other Seminars – Discussions about other possible seminars took place. It was agreed that we would all really like a Cardio Lecture, conducted by Dr. Sedacca, to take place. Carol will check with him to see if he is able to do this.  Another idea was a Grooming Seminar using a couple of dogs with different coat types. Greta will speak with Pat Martella and see if she would be willing to do this. Suggested possible dates were March 24 and April 8 – at Carol’s house.

Rescue Donation – Lynn made a motion, seconded by Amy Cox, that our Club donate $500 to the Rescue Trust. Motion was unanimously approved.  

Brags
Eva Melia reported that Marty is happy with the Gift Basket he received from the Club and is feeling a bit better. She also has some lovely puppies that are at Carol’s. Amy Cox said that her Chihuahua, Gigi, only needs 3 points to finish her Championship and it will be her first CH (owner-handled too). Greta and Bill Smith’s Axl is now at home, but had been out winning in the ring: he is #2 Cavalier in NYS and #6 All Breed in US; he also won BIIS at the Canadian Specialty – plus he has puppies on the ground. Norene Oehler’s 2 tiny twin grandsons are 8 mo. old now and thriving. Deb Mattice’s Amelia is in Florida with Pat and she bred Tia with pups due Dec. 15th.  Barbara Nottke reported that her 17-month old boy, Casey, went to his 1st obedience class and was the “class clown” until it was time to pass the wobble board test and he was the best dog there!  Carrie Cronin’s Tippy is learning agility and doing great. Wes and Sharon Shave’s daughter is back working as a vet tech in MA, doing what she loves.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:52PM – motion made by Amy Cox, seconded by Deb Mattice.

 

SPECIALTY SHOW COMMITTEE MEETING:  December 3rd, 2:00 pm, at Carol’s House
            Committee chairs are welcome to invite current or potential new committee members.

Any Club member who would like to become involved in helping plan and implement this event is also welcome to attend.

 

HOLIDAY PARTY/ANNUAL MEETING:  January 20th, 1:00pm, at The Vista, Clifton Park NY
            Details will be mailed out in a couple of weeks.

 

